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	Nursery

	In Nursery this week, we have been reading the story, ‘Funny Bones’. We have

been naming parts of the body and discussing the bones inside us and our pets.  We have been singing body related songs like ‘Head, shoulders, knees and toes’ and painted pictures of ourselves.

In Letters and Sounds we have been singing action songs and looking at rhythm and rhyme.

Well done children!

	Reception

	
	This week in Literacy we have continued our work on seed packets and been thinking really hard about how to start our sentences in different ways. In Numeracy, we have been focusing on finding one more and one less than a number. The children have worked out the answers mentally or using a numberline. The children have had great fun this week, listening and learning different 'Jack and the Beanstalk' songs. They have been learning about different musical terms such as high, low, fast, slow etc.
Please remember to help your children create an Easter Bonnet for next Thursday morning. We hope you can join us and share in your child's parade.

	Year 1

	1C
	Well done to everyone this week for their super Literacy work. We have been using pronouns to replace nouns in sentences and you have all tried very hard. Sumayyah, Zara and Reneah have been working well and I have been very impressed with Abuzar's handwriting. In Numeracy this week we have been partitioning two digit numbers into tens and ones. A special well done to Kayden for his super maths work and quick mental maths. We enjoyed our trip to the park on Monday - despite the rain - and have started to be more observant in the local environment. We spotted lots of Spring flowers and birds on the pond and enjoyed our trip to the Play Area! Well done everyone for behaving well on the journey to and from the park

	1H
	This week we had our trip to the park to find places that were pleasant and unpleasant. We had a great time exploring the local area. I am very proud to say that the children's behaviour on our trip was absolutely superb and they represented the school wonderfully. In literacy we have been learning about pronouns. Narvin and Bilal have been fantastic at remembering all of the different pronouns by singing songs. In numeracy we have been focusing on place value. Well done to Zainab, Jay and Isha who all partitioned numbers into 10s and 1s. Great work, everyone!

	1J
	We had an exciting visit to Perry Hall park this week and were exploring pleasant and unpleasant features in our local area. All of 1J's behaviour was fantastic and we all had an enjoyable time. In literacy, we have been learning about pronouns and how to use them correctly in our sentences. Well done to Courtney and Sahara for their fantastic work! In numeracy we have been learning about place value and the symbols for more than and less than. Well done to Kaisaan and Sian for their super work partitioning numbers!

	Year 2

	2D
	In Literacy this week, we have continued our work on non-chronological reports, discussing and writing what we know about nocturnal animals. In Numeracy, we have practising our skills in lots of different areas, including halving and doubling, measuring and grouping objects. In Science, we have continued our work on healthy eating, learning about all the different food groups.

	2N
	In 2N we have been designing clothes for IPC and had great fun looking at all the different styles and thinking about the different fabrics. In science we have been considering healthy foods and creating a healthy lunchbox. In literacy we have begun to make a fact book about nocturnal animals, looking at their appearance, habitat and diet. In numeracy we have looked at a range of skills including using a number line, place value and inverse of addition. Keep up the brilliant work!

	2W
	Another busy week in 2W this week. We have carried on looking at nocturnal animals and learning all about their appearance, diet and habitat. We have thought about using subordinating conjunctions to write longer sentences and improving our writing with better adjectives. In Numeracy we have looked at solving lots of problems. We have learned about the different operations and how to quickly add and subtract 99 from any number. The children have been working really hard. Well done Year 2 - keep up the good work, and don't forget it is the Easter Hat parade next week!
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	Year 3

	3A
	In Literacy this week we have been writing persuasive letters to stop our local park being destroyed. In Numeracy we have been looking at the greater than and less than signs (< >)and have been looking at decimals too.We have tried hard to draw fossils in Science and drawn designs for making a model volcano in IPC.

	3C
	This week we have been working hard on writing persuasively. We have been planning a letter to our local MP to stop Perry Hall Park getting turned into a car park (Don't worry parents - it's not real!!)In numeracy we have been doing lots of tests in Number and using and applying the skill we have learnt over the term. We have enjoyed drawing and finding out about fossils in Science and have started to draw designs for a model volcano in IPC.

	3M
	This week we have been working really hard to write adverts in Literacy. We have looked at the different features, invented slogans, used exaggeration and come up with our own scripts. In Numeracy we have been looking at ordering numbers, sequencing them and looking for patterns. In Science this week we have studied and drawn fossils and in IPC we have begun to design our own model volcanoes. 

	Year 4

	4A
	In 4A this week we have been looking at place value in Numeracy. The children have been using their place value knowledge to multiply, divide and complete number sequences. In Literacy we have been looking at a variety of skills that will help them in writing a setting description next week. The children have been working hard on understanding main and subordinate clauses as well as subordinate conjunctions, and can now all identify these in a sentence! In IPC we have been looking at what the Romans left behind in Britain and have identified which city names have Roman origin. Congratulations to Anil who has achieved his pen license this week.

	4M
	In 4M, in Numeracy we have been sequencing decimal numbers and negative numbers. We have looked at continuing the sequence and working out the rule. In Literacy we have been looking at the skills needed to write our setting description for next week. This has included adverbial phrases and subordinate clauses. This week we have been practising our handwriting and looking at the joins to and from the letters e,s and f. Congratulations to Shreya and Shamil who earned their pen licenses this week.

	4W
	In 4W this week we have been learning the names of the parts of the body in Spanish, in preparation for Spanish week next week. In Literacy we have been learning how to use fronted adverbials with a comma in order to add to our writing next week. In Numeracy we have been applying our mathematical skills to sequences and word problems. In Science we have been learning about how the process of evaporation can be used to filter water. Congratulations to Iniko, Aminah, Pawel and Shiloh who have achieved their pen licenses.

	Year 5

	5A
	What a busy week 5A have had. We have finished our display for 'Gangsta Grannie' and we think all the work is amazing. In literacy we have planned and written our own myth which has included a moral. It has been quite a challenge, just like in the Greek myths! Finding the mean, mode, median and frequency has been the focus in Numeracy, linked to interpreting continuous and discrete data. In Science we have been trying to help Percy escape the mythical creatures by investigating the amount of friction in different kinds of shoes and the surface which has the most friction. We can tell Percy which kind of shoe to use and which surface would be the best to run on. Many children in 5A are taking part in the production and have been working very hard. We are sure that it will be an amazing event.

	5L
	This week in 5L the children have been working extremely hard. Children have been interpreting data in numeracy and have now started recognising discrete and continuous data. In literacy children have been working hard to write their own myth story and the children have had some fantastic ideas. The children have been also working hard in science by completing many different investigations involving forces. I'm really pleased with all the hard work children are putting into their work. Keep up the hard work 5L.

	5W
	This week in 5W we have been finishing off our Myths! They are all fantastic and we look forward to sharing them with you. In Numeracy we have been interpreting data from graphs; deciding what information we can take from a variety of graphs. In IPC we wrote some fantastic balanced arguments, discussing whether we should remember Theseus as a hero or not. The children had some brilliant ideas about Theseus and his life. A big well done! We are looking forward to the production next week. Make sure you get your tickets!

	Year 6

	This week in Year 6,we have been working hard doing practice papers, in preparation for our upcoming SATs tests. We have been very impressed by the hard work and dedication of everybody in year 6. It has been highly rewarding to see the progress you have all been making. All that revision is really paying off; keep up the good work. Congratulations to the entire cast who have been working extremely hard on the Gangsta Granny production. It is sure to be a spectacular show! And now the Y6 joke of the week (Gangsta Granny related of course) Q: Why was the actress actually pleased to 'break a leg?' A: Because it meant she was in the cast for weeks!
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 20th March 2015





DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary


Wednesday, 25th March - Gangsta Granny performance 7pm


Friday, 27th March – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR EASTER


Monday, 13th April – SCHOOL OPENS FOR PUPILS





MONDAY, 4TH MAY – BANK HOLIDAY MONDAY – SCHOOL CLOSED


THURSDAY, 7TH MAY – ELECTIONS – SCHOOL CLOSED





Monday, 11th May – FILM CLUB


Week Commencing Monday, 11th May – SATs WEEK




















THIS WEEK’S HEADLINES





Nursery places


We are still taking names for Nursery starting 


September 2015 for children 


born between 


1st September 2011 and 31 August 2012. 


Please contact the school office.




















ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
1H�
97.08%�
KS2�
6S�
99.14%�
�
REC�
RH�
95.42%�
Year 3�
3C�
96.12%�
�
Year 1�
1H�
97.08%�
Year 4�
4M�
97.92%�
�
Year 2�
2W�
95.83%�
Year 5�
5W�
98.33%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6S�
99.14%�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
RW/1J�
0 LATES�
KS2 Winners�
4W/5L/6S          �
0 LATES�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
1C/1H�
4 LATES�
KS2 Most Lates�
   3C/4A�
7 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
HOUSE WINNER    This week’s House Winner is DIAMOND Well Done!





CLASS HOUSE POINT WINNERS


KS1   1C       KS2	  3M





          WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT     KS1	  --	           KS2   --














YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS





DORRINGTON NEWS: 20th March 2015





Easter Holidays


Easter time is here again!  So why not bring your child along to join in the fun at Kids Club.  We will be open from the 30th March to the 2nd April.  If you are interested please collect a form from either Clare or Lucy at Kids Club or contact us on 07940 555 263.  


Thank you.





Kids Club


A vacancy has arisen for a Playworker at the Kids Club.  A childcare qualification is essential.  Please contact Clare initially, for an application form and details of the position on 07940 555 263.





Foreign Coin Collection


We are still collecting coins/notes from other countries. 


(NOT UK Pounds & pence).


If you have any foreign coins/notes lying around the house, please send them into school with your child.  


A reward of 5 house points per coin/note will be given to any child bringing in foreign coins/notes. Thank you.





Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers


We are collecting Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers again this year. Last year we bought some lovely new equipment for Nursery!!  You can collect your vouchers from Wednesday, 28th January 2015. 


Please send vouchers to the school office.









































“Together we are stronger"








